STOWLANGTOFT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

MONDAY 20th July 2015 AT 7.30 PM

THE MEETING ROOM, ST GEORGE’S ROAD
Present : Cllrs J Orlopp, N Kaines, J Catchpole and District Councillor R Barker.
Mrs M Gardiner (clerk) was also in attendance.
1
Apologies for absence: Councillors D D’Lima, J Godfrey, H Godfrey, County Councillor J Storey and the Police.  Mrs Sherwood has resigned as a Parish Councillor. 
2 
Declarations of interest: none.
3 
Public Forum:  Re-surfacing of The Street - A resident is worried that the width of the road outside her property is restricted by the hedge of the house across the road and this may result in the whole width of the road not being re-surfaced.  The hedge and the weeds it is sheltering must be reducing the width of the road by about 2'. Lorries are unable to pass each other without mounting the kerb outside the cottage windows and farm machinery also has problems in this area. She requests that the Highways Dept be alerted to this problem before the re-surfacing of the road starts. 


This problem has been discussed at a previous meeting.  Cllr D'Lima to be asked to contact Highways.
4
County Councillors Report:   

Council 16th July (venue Endeavour House)
Papers have yet to be released for this meeting but I can tell you that Dr Andrew Mason, of Norton and SARS (Suffolk Accident Rescue Service) will be providing thought for the day.  SARS is one of the charities that I am supporting in this year when I am Chairman.

Cabinet 14th July 
There are several items on this agenda.  There is also a later starting time.  Cabinet meetings will now start at 2pm.

There is an item on the budget outturn, a report on the business case for the Suffolk Record Office, the Cabinet will also decide whether to put forward the name of the councils preferred academy provider for the new upper school in Bury St Edmunds.  There will be an item on the future of the service for garden waste collection across Suffolk.  In Mid Suffolk we already pay for this service – but others may soon pay too.  Another item will be on a new contract for the Suffolk Adult Learning Strategy for 2015 to 2019, with a further item on ‘Sensing Change’ – the company who provide services to customers of the County Council with sensory disabilities.  This was subject to a pilot program and future arrangements need to be decided on by the Cabinet.   A review of the financing for the Energy from Waste facility at Great Blakenham will include looking at cheaper finance options.
 Scrutiny Meeting 2nd July  

The Scrutiny meeting on 2nd July includes consideration of the financial implications for Adult and Community Services after changes to adult social care legislation and case law relating to deprivation of liberty safeguards.  It will also look at the financial position after other changes in legislation in this area. 
Scammers are smart. Suffolk is Smarter: Trading Standards and BBC Radio Suffolk launch campaign to target fraudsters
Every year, more than three million people in the UK fall victim to scams, losing hundreds and sometimes thousands of pounds to fraudsters.

To raise awareness of this increasing problem Suffolk Trading Standards, in partnership with BBC Radio Suffolk’s Mark Murphy Show, is launching Scamnesty; a month long initiative that encourages people to report potential scams and help prevent others from falling victim.

Throughout July, Scamnesty bins will be placed all across the county; here people can discard any suspicious letters/leaflets/mail they suspect may be fraudulent. Everything placed into the bins will be analysed and the information shared with Trading Standards and partner enforcement agencies in the UK.

Look out for the bins at libraries, council buildings and Citizen’s Advice Bureaus. A full list of locations can be found at www.suffolk.gov.uk/scamnesty
An essential part of stopping fraudsters preying on vulnerable people is to make sure incidents are reported. I encourage anybody who receives any material they consider suspicious – or who is aware of any sent to an elderly relative - to report it to Trading Standards or post it in their local Scamnesty bin.  All information is good information when it comes to tracking down those responsible for the network of scams that continue to plague people across the County daily.

We also urge people to keep two things in mind when they receive an unsolicited approach or when they are looking for goods or services: don’t be rushed and don’t be hushed. People should take their time to make a decision and get their facts together before parting with their money or personal information, and speak out when they think they’ve spotted a scam. We must all remember that scams are run by professional con artists and it can be very hard to know what to look out for. Our advice is that if an offer sounds too good to be true, it probably is. If you’re contacted out of the blue be on your guard, and never give your bank details out unless you are certain you know who the person is, and that you can trust them. If you think you have been scammed, contact Citizens Advice for help and report it to Trading Standards.

As well as direct mail, scammers use email, phone calls, texts and face to face methods to try and trick people into handing over their money and personal details. Don’t let them get away with it - report any potential scams by calling Suffolk Trading Standards on 0345 404 0506 and follow the Scamnesty campaign on Twitter using #SuffolkScamnesty.

All the information gathered through the campaign will be passed on to the National Scams Hub, so the evidence you pass on really could help make a difference in the crackdown against scammers.

If you want to do more to outsmart the scammers and help protect vulnerable people, you can choose to Join the Fight and become a Suffolk Consumer Champion.  The consumer champion network aims to make it easier for people to access information about consumer rights, protecting themselves and their community in the process. For more information or to download an application form, please visit www.suffolk.gov.uk/jointhefight
 
Coming to a high street near you…Suffolk County Council’s Leader is listening…in Bury St Edmunds this weekend
On Saturday 20th June, SCC leader, Colin Noble, began his series of Suffolk high street events.  He visited the Arc in Bury St Edmunds town centre and was available between 10am and 2pm to listen to your views and answer any questions you may have had for him.  Colin has said that he wants to get out there and meet our communities across the county, speaking to residents who care passionately about Suffolk.   Looking ahead, the next two dates for your diary, when Colin will be visiting a town near you are:

Lowestoft - Saturday 4 July, The Britten Centre 10am - 2pm

Haverhill – Saturday 18 July, Market Hill 10am – 2pm

To find out more about forthcoming We Are Listening events, visit the SCC website at: www.suffolk.gov.uk/wearelistening 
Moreton Hall plans to be reconsidered
Plans for the new high school on Moreton Hall are to be reconsidered by councillors at a meeting on 8th July. This follows last month’s decision to reject the plans because of concerns about drop off and parking and proximity to housing.  We have listened carefully to the issues raised and planning officers have been consulting with specialists on further measures which would address the specific concerns raised, meaning we remain hopeful that these will be accepted by the committee and planning permission granted.  The new school is needed for September 2016. Initially, it will be built for 600 pupils, growing to provide 1400 places for our young people as housing is developed across the town. The school is a vital piece of the framework for St Edmundsbury Borough Council’s vision 2031 and will meet the demand for school places from expected growth in the town over the next two decades.  We are confident that the first phase of the school can be built in time for the first cohort of pupils in September 2016.
All committee papers are published on-line from the SCC website   www.suffolk.gov.uk
5
District Councillor's report
Councillor Barker said that there was little to report.  The latest planning application has been passed and there are no more in the pipeline for Stowlangtoft. 
Green waste bins – It is discretionary for the District Council to provide these and the collection makes a small profit at present.  Other Councils are considering charging for their bins.
Verge cutting - Councillor Barker is not happy at the way the verges have been cut this year.  Road signs are hidden and junctions dangerous.  He considers it should be done locally.  A & B roads must be cut by SCC , but C & U roads could be cut locally, organised in the same way as the snow-clearing.
Transfer Hub – discussions are still taking place regarding the waste hub at Bury St Edmunds.
6
Police Report 

Crime


There has been 1 crime reported since your last meeting:

1 X Criminal Damage – Refers to an incident where an offender has got a vehicle stuck on a verge and in the process of trying to release the vehicle has damaged surrounding furniture.
New Sergeant
We are pleased to confirm that Sgt 1117 Ash Warby is now the Sergeant responsible for the Safer Neighbourhood Teams at Mid-Suffolk Central and Mid-Suffolk North.
Priorities
The next Area Forum and Priority Setting Meeting will be at The Lodge, Castleton Way, Eye, Suffolk IP23 7HJ on Monday 27th July at 7pm. Members of the public are welcome and encouraged to attend. Please visit the local SNT web site for details of SNT surgeries and public events. 

The current priorities are:
1. Preventing and detecting burglaries

2. Rural crime including thefts from outside areas
7
Approve the minutes of the meeting held on 18th May 2015:

The minutes were approved as a true record and signed.
8
Clerk’s report: 

A letter of resignation has been received from Mrs M Sherwood. She will continue to support the village and has recently cleaned the telephone box and found that some glass panels are loose and worn.  Clerk to write to thank her. 
9
Finance Report:  

The finance report was agreed and cheques signed.


The internal audit has at last been carried out – report read to councillors.  The accounts have now been sent to the external auditor.


Due to recent problems with the current bank a formal letter will be sent to them closing the accounts.  A new account has been opened with Barclays Bank.
10
Planning matters:

1845/15 - Street Farm, Stowlangtoft – alteration to cartlodge siting.


Councillors have no objection to this alteration.

 .  
11
Highway matters:  Cllr D'Lima drew the meeting's attention to the new SCC 'report a problem' page.  It is very intuitive. You can drop a pin on a map to report the 'problem' and you can see if the problem has already been reported.  It is also easy to see what action has been taken to address the problem.


However the missing Give Way sign at the Spinney pillbox was reported 4 weeks ago and is logged as 'in progress, non-urgent'!

12
Correspondence: 

SALC Local Councillor



Clerk & Councils Direct - July
13
Open Forum – no additional items to discuss.
14
Date of next meeting It was agreed to change the date of the September meeting to Monday 28th September 2015 in the Meeting Room, St George's Road.
